MINUTES 

Present – 
M Lowe

D Lowe

A Parham
P Tynan


M Flynn

C Breen

J Fletcher
G Goodfield



K Williams

L Phizacklea

S McKenzie
B France



J Woodrow

P Wood

Apologies -
S Floyd

L Hennessy

J Cooper
D Cheshire


B Powell

	1. MINUTES OF THE LAST AGM
· Minutes of AGM held on Tuesday 8th May 2012 were approved.
       
	

	2. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
	

	3. Financial Report

The Treasurer, K Williams, distributed an analysis of income and expenditure and balance sheet statements.  For the year ending 2012 / 2013 a deficit of £3,900 was projected.  This had arisen for several reasons including a reduction in fee income of £1,300 assisted by the disbanding of the Sixth Team as well as the loss of players with a simultaneous increase in expenditure of approximately £4,000 on the prior year.

On the balance sheet there was a balance of £3,966 in the current account and a balance of £17,247 in the high interest account with Lloyds Bank PLC.

The Treasurer reported that there are still several debtors owing in respect of annual subs including P Bailey, T Marshall and S Marshall.
	

	4. Team Captains Reports
First XI – G Goodfield reported that they had finished third from bottom during a difficult year in which they had lost some players and albeit they had gained two players from Birmingham University their commitments to the University meant that they only played a few matches.  Concern was raised that the turn out for training was diminishing.

Second XI – P Wood reported that the team had been relegated.  Whilst they had lost several adult members the younger players were gaining in experience and the prospects looked good.

Third XI – B France reported that they finished third from bottom.  Fielding a very young side with only 4 adults and as a result the younger players had stepped up to the mark.

Fourth XI – B France reported that they had finished fourth in the league and were fielding a young competitive side.

Fifth XI – C Breen reported that the team had been relegated.  Unfortunately organisation during the year has been sporadic which was a matter that needed to be addressed.

Sixth XI – During the year the Sixth XI had been disbanded due to a shortage of players and adults.
Fathoms U14 U13 – C Breen reported that the 9 – 13 year olds play alongside the adults in the West Midlands Fathoms league. 
	

	5. Chairman’s Report

P Wood reported that this would be his last year as he was standing down as Chairman and he would like to thank the Committee for all their support and assistance during his term in office.  The club was going through a transient period and would continue to do so, but the strength of the younger players was clearly evident.
From an administrative point of view the costs of coaching would need to be reduced in light of the Treasurers report and a revised proposal would need to be put forward by L Hennessy.

The Committee gave a vote of thanks to the Chairman.
	

	6. President’s Report

M Lowe reported that he would like to introduce a President’s Award (the criteria for the award to be decided).  The essence of the Award is to reward the younger players but the details would be discussed with the Committee in due course.
	

	7. Election of Officer’s

At this point of the meeting the election of officer’s was formalised, proposed and seconded as follows:

Position

Name

Proposed By

Seconded By

President

M Lowe

P Wood

K Williams

Chairman

G Goodfield

P Wood

A Parham

Vice Chairman

P Wood

A Parham

B France

Secretary

D Lowe

P Wood

J Fletcher

Treasurer

K Williams

G Goodfield

P Wood

Fixture Secretary

P Wood

D Lowe

A Parham

Social Secretary

A Parham

D Lowe

P Wood

First Team Manager

M Flynn

G Goodfield

P Wood

Disciplinary Officer

D Fletcher

A Parham

D Lowe

Child Welfare Officer

R Rose

P Wood

D Lowe

Youth Development Officer

M Cook

M Flynn

D Lowe

Website Press Secretary

J Woodrow

D Lowe

A Parham

Training Co-ordinator
Subscription Secretary
S Floyd
B Powell
A Parham
D Lowe
P Tynan
M Lowe
8. Selection of Captains 2012 / 2013

The Captains for the forthcoming season were proposed and seconded as follows:
Team

Captain

Vice-Captain

Proposed By

Seconded By

First XI 

M Flynn

TBA
G Goodfield

P Wood

Second XI 

P Wood

TBA
D Lowe

M Lowe

Third XI

B France

C Cousins
J Fletcher

A Parham

Fourth XI

D Cheshire

B Powell
D Lowe

P Wood

Fifth XI

C Breen

C Davies
M Flynn

G Goodfield

9. Election of General Committee
It was agreed that the committee would comprise of all the elected officers together with the Captains and Vice Captains.

10. Election of Vice Presidents
The election of Vice Presidents were approved on block and comprise:

E Thomas CBE, JT Fletcher, PH Bromley, CP Smithies, PM Lowe, P Smith, H Woodrow and M Bithell

Life Honorary Members – B Davies and B Crofts.  During the year life Honorary Member DHJ Mullholland had unfortunately passed away.

	11. Any other business

Nothing to report.

	12. The meeting closed at 9.10pm

Circulation to all members

	Signed  _____________________________________  M Lowe – President

Dated  ______________________________________
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